
August Band Patron Meeting 

August 3, 2017 
 
Meeting called to order. 
Present: Janae Bates, Kendra Griffin, Kathy Hoffman, Michelle Erickson, Noelle Freshner, Russ Griffin, 
Nathan McCallum, Cindy Rottel, Alana Saul, Ryan Scholl, Lexi Scholl, Lisa Scholl, Janell Donaldson, Abigail 
Marx, Jean Miller, Mariah Miller, Andi Maroncelli 
 
Minutes from June approved as written. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  See attached. 
June can drive total $1130.75 Hourly wage $7.71 
May can drive/Krispy Kreme total $    Hourly wage $ 
 
Correspondence: None to report at this time.  Mail sent to the school during the summer has not been 
delivered yet. 
 
Marching Band:  We are currently pretty well set for the fall season.  We may need to purchase rifles for 
the guard.  We are also planning to buy 7 columns from another school for $260 for part of the props.  
Noelle will be touching base with Preston on what other props we need to incorporate.  
We are working on sponsorships for membership shirts.   
As always, we are in need of trucks, trailers, and a quad with trailer for marching competitions. 
 
Leadership camp starts on the 12th. Full camp starts on the 14th. New members, drums, and guard will 
report for morning and afternoon block, all members report for the evening session.   
 
Executive Board Report:  
We are on track for our November Disneyland Trip. 
There are a few spots available for the trip so if there are new students that would like to buy in that is 
possible. 
A field kit for the chimes for marching season was discussed.  Cost of the kit is $779.95 shipping is 
$34.95 for a total of $814.90.  Because this amount is more than the exec board can approve, it needs to 
be done at a general meeting. 
 
Noelle moved that we spend the $814.90 on a field kit for the chimes out of the percussion/pit repair 
and replacement fund.  The motion was seconded.  Motion approved by unanimous vote. 
 
Beats and Eats:  Noelle has looked into Columbia City Hall and Meriwether Event Center for off campus 
possibilities.  The Meriwether Center is outside of our budget.  We will continue to work on plans for 
this event. 
 
Marching Season Volunteers:  We need to find someone or a couple people that can facilitate 
volunteers on site on show day.  Rather than having just one person in charge of everything we would 
like to have a parent heading up the different areas such as props, pit/drumline, etc.  
 



 
 
Old Business: 
The current Scrip promotion was brought up for the benefit of the new families present.  We have not 
received any new families since launching this promotion. 
 
Janae mentioned that she still needs to price and bring a proposal for the bucket benches for marching 
band. 
 
Popcorn/bulb fundraiser:  Order forms will be distributed at camp and will be due back on Sep 7th.  
Money earned from this fundraiser will be for individual student accounts. 
 
Mod Pizza partnership:  Flyers or virtual flyer must be shown that day at the site, but we get 20% of the 
profits for the whole day on any sales where flyers are presented.  We are scheduled for this partnership 
day on Aug 29. 
 
Andi asked if we would like to do another Krispy Kreme fundraiser in Nov or Dec in conjunction with the 
can and bottle drive.  December 2nd seems like a better fit with all we have going on.  Presales on this 
fundraiser would be for individual accounts.  Day-of-sales lumped in with can drive. 
 
Next meeting Sep 6th 


